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STAFF REPORT
SUBJECT:


AN ORDINANCE providing for the correction of errors to the capital improvement sections of the 2002 Budget Ordinance.
SUMMARY:


None of the proposed changes to the 2002 Capital Improvement section of the 2002 budget impact the current expense fund.  The proposed ordinance includes the following technical corrections to the Capital Improvement section of the 2002 budget:
· Conservation Futures Fund – removes an inadvertent $500,000 in duplicative budget authority.
· Assignment of final project numbers to approved projects – no monetary impact
· Inclusion of the Cross Border Lease Project and Fund - $12,702,447 fully funded in the transit financial plan but inadvertently left out of the budget.
· Inclusion of Central Rate charges to Solid Waste funds – Aggregate total of $7,424 inadvertently left out of the budget. 
· Creation of a Title III Forestry Sub-Fund - an accounting clarification that provides for very clear tracking of these funds for auditing purposes.  Attachment 2B of the Budget Ordinance (#14265) will be amended to increase the amount for project #339203 (Transfer Project for WLRD Forest Related Education Program) by $30,000 to account for more grant funding than anticipated in the budget.  The additional project funding was authorized by council motion 11393 (2001-0587.3) approved on March 11, 2002.  A parallel correction to the operating budget was made in the 2002 first quarter omnibus ordinance (proposed # 2002-0109).
· Moving six technology projects to the newly created Office of Information Resource Management Fund (OIRM Fund 3771) – The projects proposed for transfer in this legislation would complete the implementation of Ordinance #14306 passed by the council on 3/18/02.  
Other non-technical proposed changes to the Capital Improvement section of the 2002 budget:
· Airport Construction Fund – The Runway Overlay Project (short runway) #001294 requires an additional $300,000 of budget authority due to a weather related project delay.  The added cost was related to the temporary overlay of the runway for the winter.  The temporary fix necessitates the modification of the final project asphalt and lighting system.
ANALYSIS

All of the proposed technical corrections are items which are necessary to implement the intended policy direction in the adopted 2002 budget.  The additional appropriation authority requested for the Runway Overlay Project at King County International Airport is reasonable and necessary to complete the project during the current construction season.
Staff are in the process of preparing amendatory language for this legislation.  
INVITED:

· Steve Call, Director, Office of Budget
· Bobbie Faucette, CIP Analyst, Budget Office

· Sid Bender, CIP Analyst, Budget Office

ATTACHMENTS:


1. Proposed Ordinance 2002-0092
2. Executive transmittal letter dated February 13, 2002
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